Department of Corrections

“Pay Community Back Program”

     The Department of Corrections has a program called “Pay Community Back Program” which is a program where prison inmates provide an extra workforce for local municipalities, counties and government agencies.

     The Department of Corrections, (DOC) in conjunction with Bayside State Prison, provides a detail of prison inmates, with officers who supervise the inmates, for work projects and other assorted tasks.  

     To take advantage of this opportunity, you must write a letter of request to the DOC Commissioner George Hayman.  Your request should include an explanation of the project, work, or clean up program that you are requesting to be considered for approval.  The letter can resemble the following:

March 7, 2006

Fax to:  609-777-0445

Mr. George Hayman, Commissioner

NJ Department of Corrections

  RE:  Pay Community Back Program

Dear Mr. Hayman:

     I recently spoke with Sgt. Robert Blount, Pay Community Back Supervisor for the New Jersey Department of Corrections.

     This letter is respectfully requesting to have a detail from the PCB Program come here and assist us in performing manual tasks on our county owned property.  These tasks could include litter pickup and removal, brush and small tree removal, painting and light carpentry.

     Thank you in advance for consideration to this request.






Sincerely,

 Fax the completed letter to Commissioner Hayman @ 1-609-777-0445.

     If your request is accepted, you will be contacted by one of the DOC Bay Community Back Program Sergeant’s to obtain additional information, or to inform you that you are scheduled and arrange a time for the Sergeant to meet with you to discuss the project.  

     Usually a detail consists of up to 20 inmates and up to two Officers that arrive on a large DOC bus.  You must provide all the necessary tools and equipment to perform the project and all safety equipment needed.  You must also provide bathroom facilities (or port-a-potty) and lunch for the inmates and officers.

     The details are usually assigned for a period of 5 days typically from Monday through Friday and work from approximately 8:30am to 12:30pm.  At 12:30, they will stop for lunch and then leave your site for the day.

     This program has been used by Salem County for 3 different projects which were all a great success.  The details have built an extensive “litter fence” on the perimeter of the landfill to catch the windblown litter.  They cleared out a large ditch area surrounding the detention basin and also picked up over 250 bags of windblown litter from the landfill property.

     A highly recommended program to those who can supply the requested equipment and faculties.  
